

Ms Allyson Rooney Administrator Tallaght (2) Area Committee South Dublin Co Council County Hall Tallaght Dublin 24

13<sup>th</sup> September 2010

## Dear Ms Rooney

I refer to your letter of 25<sup>th</sup> March 2010 concerning land that is adjacent to our Training Centre in Tallaght. Currently we do not have a use for this land or envisage using it in the near to medium term. However, details of this land have been forwarded to the Review Group on State Assets and Liabilities which was recently established by the Minister for Finance.

Yours sincerely

Conor J Dunne

Assistant Director General

Finance/ICT

SOUTH DUBLIN CO. COUNCIL

1 5 SEP 2010

HOUSING ADMIN, DEPT.

